For immediate release: Monday, March 31, 2008

The following statement was released by Barbara Dorris of St. Louis, Outreach Director of SNAP, the Survivors Network of those Abused by Priests in response to the controversy surrounding the future placement of Father James Kiffmeyer:

Kiffmeyer is a sex offender who 'got off' on a technicality. We agree with Pope John Paul II that "there is no place in the priesthood for anyone who would harm the young."

Kiffmeyer shouldn't be rewarded because his victims were so wounded that it took then a while to come forward. He's been accused of sexually abusing at least two teenagers, but church officials claim the victims didn't come forward promptly enough for their policies. That's callous and reckless.

It's ironic that in a monarchy, where laity is almost never given any real decision-making power, Pilarczyk is passing the buck to lay Catholics on this. The archbishop is being cowardly putting this decision in the hands of parishioners, who almost certainly haven't been given the chance to study Kiffmeyer's entire personnel file. Pilarczyk should show some spine, stand up to the out-of-touch Vatican bureaucrats, and keep Kifffmeyer away from kids.

(SNAP, the Survivors Network of those Abused by Priests, is the nation's oldest and largest support group for clergy abuse victims. We've been around for 17 years and have more than 7,000 members across the country. Despite the word "priest" in our title, we have members who were molested by religious figures of all denominations, including nuns, rabbis, bishops, and Protestant ministers. Our website is SNAPnetwork.org)
